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Dear Friends

High Hopes and Disappointments

As | was thinking what to write, and enjoying the June sunshine shining into my study, |
wondered how long it would be before someone complained they were too warm... then
the phone rang and it happened. The person | was talking to complained they were too hot.

After a long, challenging winter and a slow, cold spring, we have been longing for the
warmth of summer, with the usual high expectations of everything summer holds... Yet this
year, as so often, when it arrives it doesn’t quite live up to expectation. We long for the
warmth, only to be reminded how uncomfortable our frequently humid heat is; we long for
light evenings only to realise we are too busy to enjoy them; we long for the full, lush veget-
ation of summer only to remember the reality of itchy eyes, runny noses and sneezes of
hay fever.

Our changeable weather certainly gives us something to talk about, it also brings high
hopes only for the reality to fall so far short it is a disappointment. Whether it is deep snow,
warm summers or crisp autumn days it rarely measures up to our expectation and collect-
ive memory.

The weather is not the only thing which disappoints us in life. As | write there are very high
expectations of a life without restrictions; of a return to ‘normal life’; large weddings; social
gatherings without masks, hugs from our family and friends. Whether those expectations
will be met, we do not yet know.

Thankfully there is one area in which our high hopes and expectations are rewarded. Far
from being a game of chance with high expectations and dashed hopes, the life of faith is
sure and certain. It is perhaps the only area of life in which we can say that with absolute
certainly and know that our high hopes will not be dashed.

The definition of faith is ‘the assurance of things hoped for and the conviction of things not
seen.’ (Hebrews 11: 1). This means that we can live in the sure and certain hope of eternal
life in our Lord Jesus Christ which the funeral service speaks of with such confidence. Here
is something which we can be confident will not disappoint, however high we set our
hopes.

However high our hopes of summer and of life without COVID-restrictions may be; whether
they are fulfilled or not, we can move forward with confidence, knowing that the hope of
eternal life will never disappoint or fail us when we place our trust in Jesus Christ.

Yours as we journey in faith

Revd Arnine



Contents
Page
Letter 2
Services 3
Wettenhall News 4
Cross Country Pages 8
Schools News 13
Recipe 19
Worleston News 20
Contacts 23

Keep rotectmg

€ac

other

Sunday Services July 2021

Acton
4 Jul
114 Jul
18 Jul
25" Jul
15t Aug

4 Jul
11t Jul
18% Jul
25% Jul

15t Aug

Worleston
4% Jul
11% Jul
18 Jul
250 Jul
15t Aug

Wettenhall
4 Jul
110 Jul
18M Jul
25% Jul
15t Aug

11:00 am Communion
8:00 am Communion, 11 am Morning Prayer
10:00 am Messy Church, 5 pm Evensong
8:00 am Communion, 11 am Morning Prayer
11:00 am Communion

Church Minshull

11:00 am Service of the Word
11:00 am Cafe Church

11:00 am Communion

11:00 am Messy Church
11:00 am Service of the Word

9:30 am Communion

9:30 am Morning Prayer

11:00 am Morning Prayer
11:00 am Communion
11:00 am All Age

6:30 pm Communion
11:00 am Morning Prayer




Sidespersons

St David’s Church Wettenhall

Cleaning & Flowers

4% Jul  Mr N Moss

Mrs H Wilson & Family

11" Jul  Mrs M Sherry

18" Jul  Brownies

Mrs | Drinkall

25" Jul  Informal

Mrs M Sherry

1t Aug Wardens

& Mrs A Nicholas

Visit: www.wettenhallchurch.org

Condolences

We were saddened to learn that Tony
Noden formerly of Wettenhall Hall, died on
June 2nd. We extend our deepest
sympathy to Katie, Jayne & Charles and
their families at this sad time

Tony was a long-standing member of
Wettenhall PCC and a former
Churchwarden at St. David's.

From the Register

Funeral service followed by Burial
14th June 2021 Anthony Barlow Noden
Our thoughts and prayers are with his
family & friends at this sad time.

Birthdays & Mobile Library

The Birthday List & additional birthday
messages and the Mobile Library times
have moved to their new home on the
Cross Country Pages (see page 8).

Darnhall Brownies

We had a party celebrating the Queens 95th birthday and all the girls came dressed in red,

white and blue.




Milford House Farm
Open Garden
24" July 2021

In 2020 the garden at Milford House Farm
opened as part of the National Garden Scheme.
The planned June 2020 date had to be cancelled
because of the Covid pandemic restrictions, but
we did manage to open in early September.
Despite all the problems last year, and the hard
work involved, it was decided to take the plunge
again this year. When the opening date was
chosen it was in the belief that the lockdowns
would be a thing of the past and that the
weather would be as kind as 2020. Wrong on
both accounts!

On Saturday 24 July we will open the garden
from 12 noon to 5pm. Booking is optional this
year, but we are still planning to keep everyone
as safe as possible with refreshments in the
marquee in the garden and arrangements such

Milford House Farm
Garden Open
24th July 2021

as disposable plates for your delicious cakes. The money received for refreshments will be donated
to the local branch of the Motor Neurone Disease charity, the money from the gate [£4.00 per
person, children free] and plant sales will go to the National Garden Scheme, which is the main
supporter of the Macmillan Nurses and also contributes to many other causes such as the Queen’s
Nursing Institute. It would be lovely to meet people from the Cross Country Parishes at the open
garden in July, if only to discuss the difficulty of gardening on Wettenhall clay whilst eating a piece

of homemade cake.

Address: Milford House Farm, Long Lane, Wettenhall, CW7 4DN.

Parking and accessible toilet at St.Davids Church. Dogs welcome.

Find us on the National Garden Scheme website ngs.org.uk




Sacred Plants: The Lotus Flower

The sacred lotus, a waterlily originating in The flowers rising from muddy waters
Southern Asia and Australia, is known and represent the acts of believers rising above
grown throughout the World. It has showy the challenges of life and moving towards
white or pink flowers and waxy green light and wisdom. The pink lotus is the
leaves. The buds rise above the water for essence of Buddhism, the petals
three days before opening at daylight and representing his birth and body. Purple
closing each night, sinking down into the flowers represent his teachings and the
water. These plants have existed for Noble Eightfold Path. The white lotus is
millions of years and survived the Ice Age purity and blue flowers symbolize the
which led to the extinction of many plants power of the spirit over knowledge and
wisdom.

India’s National flower is the
lotus, the famous symbol of
Hinduism and the ability of
the faithful to fulfil duty
without regard for desire,
pleasure or personal gain.
Hindus believe that Lord
Brahma appeared from Lord
Vishnu sitting on a lotus pad,
while the goddesses
Saraswati and Lakshmi are
also lotus flowers. All of the
World’s lotus flowers are
tropical plants and would only
survive in Britain in a hot
greenhouse. Lotus flowers
are now being developed in
o India which are able to
through_out the World. Today the lotus is still g rvive cooler conditions or are very small
the subject of careful selection and and can be grown as a pot plant. So

propagation to enable it to be grown in perhaps we will eventually grow them in our
many different climate zones. It is

said to be the World’s most sacred
plant, having religious symbolism
from Ancient Egypt through to
Christianity, Buddhism and
Hinduism.

Perhaps it all began in Ancient
Egypt, where lotus flowers were
represented in hieroglyphics to
unite upper and lower Egypt and
where the Book of the Dead
included spells to transform a
person into a lotus flower.

In Christianity the deep roots of the
lotus represents God'’s deep love
for the people. The flowers rising
from the water and the opening and closing
of the buds represent Jesus and his birth,

garden ponds and living rooms to enjoy
crucifixion and resurrection. Beyond their great beauty and reflect on their

Christianity the lotus is particularly sacred symbolism.
associated with Buddhism, representing

spiritual awakening, purity and faithfulness. Heaﬂw POP&



Cross Country Parishes
Day Trip to LIar__l_dl_Jo |

Thursday 5th August 2021

Cost: £16 coach fare
Depart from Acton Church at 9am - Return at 7pm

Details from Joyce Percwal 01270624158
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Cross Country Pages

this month to
Charles Drinkall  Harry Kenwright

Elizabeth Macay Holly Steward

Ellie Chapman Isabella Gray
Elliott Bond Phillippa Moss
Elsie Heler Sam Lister
Emily Woodward

Other Birthdays

St. Oswald's church organist Geoff Heap
celebrated his 86th birthday on June 27th.
Geoff has been organist for 16 years taking
over from Emmy Pace.

The Royal Cheshire Show is back for 2021 as a
one day event on Saturday 31 July.

Hot off the Press

Congratulations to Deana Emerton on
being awarded the British Empire Medal
(BEM) in the Queens birthday honours list.
For service to the community.

Ladies Lunch

Tuesday 6% July
at
Glebe House, Acton
by kind invitation of Deana Emerton
12:30 pm - Cost: £10
Please let Joyce (624158) or Ann
(528273) know for catering
purposes.

Keeping it together

We have created this new section for
Cross Country to keep things that are
relevant to all areas together so we don’t
end up with duplicated articles. The Mobile
Library timetable has been extended to
include all local stopping points.

Mobile Library

July Aug Aug Tuesdays
13 3rd 24t Arrive | Depart
Badger Church Minshull | 10:20 | 10:45
Home Farm Park South . .
ll:leaGrltzaen I 11:10 | 11:20

ome Farm Park No . .
[P 11:30 | 11:50
Wettenhall Church 12:05 | 12:20
Station Rd Calveley 13:35 | 13:55
Tollemache Arms 14:05 | 14:30

IAlﬁraham

Jul Jul Aug Thursdays
gn 20" oth  |A"V®|peparts
Pinfold Craft Centre . .
Wole o 11:00 | 11:25
orleston Station . .
Aston Juxta Mondrum vl s
Worleston Village 11:50 | 12:10




Ladies Lunch Tuesday 8" June

On a glorious early summer day 28 of the ladies from various parts of the Cross Country Parishes
met up for a garden lunch in the beautiful surroundings of Henhull Hall Farm. Joyce and Philip
Percival had set out their lovely garden with tables and chairs and everything required for a perfect
summer lunch, complete with hot sunshine and blue skies. The lunch of sandwiches, cakes, tartlets,
sausage rolls and macaroons, cold drinks and teas had all been prepared and provided by Joyce and
many other people from across the parish. Laughter, conversation, friendship, and eating [!] gave
us all a relaxing and enjoyable couple of hours. After the long winter, cold spring and Covid
restrictions it was a perfect start to the resumption of the monthly Ladies Lunch meetings after a
break of about 19 months. There are few occasions in an English summer when the hosts have to
raid their cupboards for sun hats for everyone, but this was one of those days. Let’s hope that our
future lunches are just as well blessed.

The next lunch is in Deana Emerton’s garden, Glebe House, adjacent to St.Mary’s Church in Acton.
It will be held on Tuesday 6% July at 12.30pm. Let’s hope that the weather is just as kind as it was
for the first lunch.




Reverend Anne’s Anniversary

Congratulations to Reverend Anne who will
celebrate 20 years since her Ordination as a
Priest on July 7th 2001 at St. George's Altrincham
by The Right Reverend Doctor Peter Forster
Bishop of Chester.

The Venerable Julie Conalty, Archdeacon of Tonbridge and Bishop-Designate of Birkenhead
Julie grew up in the North West of England but has spent the last 35 years "exiled" in the south.

She first experienced a call to ordained ministry as a teenager and when she finished school she
moved to Sheffield to study for a Biblical Studies degree. Upon graduation, as women could not train
to become priests, Julie found work running a homeless shelter, trained as a social worker and began
a career in the Probation Service in London. Eventually, she was accepted for ordination training and
was ordained deacon in 1999 and priest in 2000. Her training parish was in Southwark Diocese and
she was initially a self-supporting minister while continuing her secular work.

Subsequently, she worked for the Youth Justice Board before becoming the national manager of a
resettlement project and then a Local Authority manager for Specialist Youth Services. She also
founded a consultancy partnership and somewhere amidst all of that found the time to study Applied
Theology.

In 2010, Julie transferred to Stipendiary Ministry, giving up her "day job" and taking up a postin a
newly formed United Benefice in southeast London. In 2012 she became vicar of Christ Church, Erith
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in the Diocese of Rochester. She also served as the Bishop’s Advisor for the Ministry of Ordained
Women and Area Dean of Erith. She was made an Honorary Canon of Rochester Cathedral in 2016.
Julie was appointed as Archdeacon of Tonbridge in September 2017.

She held the position of the Bishop of Rochester’s Lead for Safeguarding for three years. She has
also been a member of the General Synod of the Church of England since November 2013.

The Bishop of Rochester, James Langstaff welcomed the news of Julie's appointment:

"Archdeacon Julie has given a huge amount to our diocese in a relatively short amount of time,
serving first as vicar of Christ Church Erith and Area Dean of Erith. She's also been my adviser for the
Ministry of Ordained Women, and alongside being Archdeacon of Tonbridge, has held the significant
role of Bishop's Lead for Safeguarding”.

"Her own passion and desire to see safeguarding work taken seriously has been of huge importance,
changing not just processes, but also culture within the diocese. She would agree there is still a long
way to go, but her contribution in this area has been hugely valuable.

"We assure her of our prayers as she takes on this new ministry."

Julie is married to Simon and they have two grown-up sons. Julie likes a beer and a takeaway curry
on a Friday night and the whole family support Charlton Athletic.

"In an attempt to get some exercise" she goes walking in the countryside. During the lockdown Julie
and Simon have been playing Settlers of Catan and Ticket to Ride "seemingly ad infinitum". She has
even resorted to embroidery and completed one jigsaw.

The Revd Canon Sam Corley and Bishop Designate of Stockport

was licensed as Rector of Leeds in 2015. He is the former Precentor of Bradford Cathedral, a role he
took up in 2011. He was also Senior Chaplain to the University of Bradford and Faith Advisor to the
Lord Mayor of Bradford.

Sam read theology at the University of Durham and taught history in Surrey before training for the
ministry at St John’s College Nottingham.

The Bishop of Leeds, Nick Baines thanked Sam for his ten years of energetic service in the region:
“Sam has served the Diocese of Leeds and the wider Church of England in a variety of capacities with
great diligence, wisdom, and generosity.”

“He has inspired many people to greater vision and ministry within and beyond the Church. His
appointment to the See of Stockport is wonderful for the Church, the wider community in the Diocese
of Chester, and the bishops nationally.

“l am very sorry to be losing him but very confident that his ministry will continue to grow in the future.”
In 2004 he was ordained in the Diocese of Blackburn, where he became a parish priest and Assistant
Diocesan Missioner. Sam says he’s comfortable in a wide range of worship contexts - including
leading worship for 2000 scouts in a cowshed at the Great Yorkshire Showground.

He enjoys working with people of all faiths, backgrounds, and ages and has lots of experience of
working with young people, having led over 30 residential holidays for teenagers.

Since 2009 Sam has been a Bishops’ Advisor and Panel Secretary for Bishops’ Advisory Panels - the
national process by which candidates are selected for ordination. More recently he has been an
Executive Member and Director of the Association of English Cathedrals and has delivered training in
governance for clergy and laypeople who are new to their roles in leading Cathedrals.

Sam is married to Claire, who is herself in ordained ministry within the Church of England, and they
have three children.

Having spent much of his childhood working on a farm, Sam also has a deep love of the countryside
and nature.

See over the page for some of the photographs from their quick tour of the Diocese with
Bishop Mark and Archdeacon lan Bishop.
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At Tony Garnett's At Robinsons Brewery
Clay Bank Farmy Stockport
With Rev Anine
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Worleston School

St. Oswald's Worleston Primary children have been extremely busy over the first part of
the summer term and have been getting very creative. In our first half term our Nursery
and Reception children graduated Super-hero academy after passing lots of very tricky
challenges set by Mrs Tomlinson and her staff.

Our Year 1/2 (Deers Class) had been learning all about Monarchy and in particular about
Queen Elizabeth II. This culminated in afternoon tea where they all had to come dressed
up looking very Royal indeed or just in something red, white and blue.

The whole school were involved in 'A Week of Wonder' in the last week of Summer Half
Term which was based around a lovely book entitled 'Wonder Garden' written by Jenny
Broom. This has acted as our umbrella book for the summer term and been the catalyst
for lots of lovely geography focused projects in and out of class. The Week of Wonder
involved a week of arts, crafts, design and technology, dance and drama. Both our Key
Stage 2 classes learned how to play 'Samba Drums' with a visiting teacher who came to
help. It was very noisy that day but lots of fun!

The first half of the summer term was topped off by a very unexpected visit by the Ice
Cream van to the outside of school at home time and free ice-creams for all the children,
parents and staff paid for by a very generous parent of the school.

We will soon be saying goodbye to our 13 amazing Year 6 students who will soon be
moving on to High School in September. We wish them all the very best for their future at
high school and beyond but know they are going well equipped to succeed in whatever
they turn their minds to. The Year 6 children leaving will always be a part of the St.
Oswald's Family (Farah, Josie, Heidi, Emily, Lilly-Rose, Oliver, Jack Bick, Jack Bow, Deo,

13



We send our very best wishes
for every happiness to the Year
6 Leavers as they look forward
to their Secondary education.
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Advertise Here

Phone Roger
on
01270 528273.

JM CARS
YOUR LOCAL TAXI
COMPANY

TEL/FAX 01270 528006
MOBILE 07951 590756

4/6 SEATER VEHICLES

15

GRANTS BUTCHERS

(Within Minshull Nurseries)

A fine range of quality
meats.
Everything from a crown
roast for your dinner party,
to a bone for the dog!

Quality service and advice.
"It"'s what we do"

(7 days per week)

Also Hog Roasts, BBQ's
and Hot Carverys.
01270 522068




Ash House Boarding Kennels

When you go on holiday, your dog should too!

& Licensed luxury purpose built heated canine accommodation
& Set in breath taking central Cheshire countryside

& Lots of countryside exercise and TLC

& All breeds and family groups welcome

Nigel & Barbara Burrows are proud of their long
established family business founded 1845
Complete Funeral Arrangements
Personal day and night service
Private Chapel of Rest in peaceful rural surroundings
Snowdrop Villa, Swanley, Nantwich, Cheshire, CW5 8QB

....... Tel: 01270 524243 / 07711 468917 . ..
[ a1 7] . . 1
Email: barb.burrows2@gmail.com Charter
www.awburrowsnantwich.co.uk
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MNew Form

SHA B&B
j SUPERB CLEANING Caraovan ek

SUPERB CLEANING
CARPETS STONE . c
UPHOLSTERY TILE & GROUT Five en-suite rooms
LEATHER WOoOoD in an all-purpose built
RUGS DRIVEWAYS B S S
CURTAINS PATIOS
MATTRESSES DECKING
STAIN REMOVAL & PROTECTION + Locally sourced food 1
=5et in the heart of Cheshire
« Ideal for the Tarporley area

.ﬂqm&l 8

P “v‘. Z‘H..—L
Tim Shaw recommended & used by leading home

« Perfect for family holidays/occasion:

furnishing retailers since 1997.

www.shawclean.co.uk

Cheshire Areas - FREE advice, quotes and fully insured.

07976 559072
0800 6128817

Joseph Clarke Tree Care

All aspects of tree work undertaken
01270 528311 / 07802828024
clarkestreecare@hotmail.com
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;; HJ Lea OﬂkES Independent British Millers / 1675

MiLLers OF HicH QuaLity ANimAL Feeps

DELIVERING HIGH PERFORMANCE

- PROVEN CONSISTENT CONVENTIONAL & ORGANIC|FEEDS
- Excmlowm TECHNICAL SUPPORT =

T: 01270 782222 www.hjlea.com

YOUR LOCAL MULTI-AWARD
WINNING FORD RETAILER

B FOURTH GENERATION " MOTABILITY APPROVED
FAMILY BUSINESS » FORD DIRECT

m ESTABLISHED 1827 AUTHORISED DEALER

® USED CAR SALES (OVER 95% ® SERVICE AND MOT CENTRE
WITH FULL SERVICE HISTORY) 4 AccEsSORIES AND -

® NEW FORD CAR SALES FARTS DEPARTMENT

Cliff Dickenson & Son (Winsford) Limited
Station Road, Winsford, Cheshire, CW7 3D0Q
01606 592 352 www.cliffdickenson.co.uk




ASH HOUSE BEEF

Home Reared,
Locally Prepared ‘,‘ ,‘

Premlurr; Quallty‘, -
© 100% Traceable -
¥ e & ,ih_1 X :

Wettenhall, Wnsfa}-d Chrshlﬂ- CW7 4DQ

el: 01829 760 622 Mob: 07857 545 558

www .ashhousebeef.co.uk

Recipe
Garlic Butter Salmon
Serves 4
Ingredients Method
4 Salmon portions » Heat oven 400F or use foil on BBQ for
2tbsp of lemon juice, honey, melted butter, the salmon
paprika & 2 pressed garlic cloves » Combine orange zest, juice, soy sauce,

11/2 cups water & pinch of salt & pepper.
Bring to the boil & add the rice. Cover
until the water is absorbed & rice is
tender.

» Whisk together the lemon juice, honey,
butter, paprika, garlic, salt & pepper.

* Place salmon on a lined baking tray (or
foil) Drizzle with butter mixture. Roast for

For the rice- enough long grain for 4

1 tsp orange zest + half a cup of juice

1 tsp soy sauce

Salt & pepper to taste & chopped parsley
to decorate.

> 12-18mins until the salmon is opaque.
; i \ « Serve with rice & sprinkled with chopped
i [ a ™ - arsle
W i o parsley
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St Oswald’s Church, Worleston

Sidespersons Coffee
11th| Jul | Mr & Mrs D Booth No Coffee
25" Jul | Mrs P Haigh will be served
Flowers Cleaning
Thecwilbe |y Vi erander &
no flowers August Mrs D Darlington

Visit: www.worlestonchurch.org

Flowers & Coffee

We are sticking to the rules governing
Covid but will begin to have flowers in
church and coffee after services as soon as
we are allowed to.

Please Note

The scheduled services may be suspended
if there are any changes to Covid
restrictions. Please look out for notices
around the village and on the website.

Baptism
On Sunday 23rd May 2021 Jack Harry
Bradshaw was baptized.
He is the son of Andrew and Suzanne
Bradshaw.
The service was a little unusual as Jack is
4 years old and so was able to take part in
the service.As it was also Whit Sunday or
Pentecost, the birthday of the church, Jack
had a birthday cake to help him to
celebrate his special day.

We welcome Jack into the family of the

Py

\_

church at St Oswald

PARISH MEETING
TUESDAY 6th JULY
at 7.30pm
in ST OSWALD'S
CHURCH

Come and hear about our plans for the future of St Oswald's.

7
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School Leavers

We send our very best wishes to the
children who will be leaving St Oswald's at
the end of term, to begin life in the senior
schools. Covid restrictions permitting,
there will be a Leaving Service for them in
St Oswald's on July 14th at 2pm.

We hope that these children will have
happy memories of their time at St
Oswald's, in spite of the unusual last two
years. We will remember them in our
prayers, and hope that they will remember
us!

Cross Country Pages

Check out the new Cross Country pages
starting on Page 8 where you will find
Birthdays, Mobile Library Timetable and
articles of news & information that are
relevant across all areas.

College

INDUSTRY
FOCUSED

CAREER
READY

reaseheath.ac.uk
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Nantwich Tuneral Services |

Family Funeral Directors simee 1977

01270 812512

o Tanr tasrrn’ Tawm

Memorials
Floral Tributes
Private Cemetery

&2, Huspital 51 The Square 48, Crewe Rood

wantwich Amddlem Wistaston
LWE SHP CWlioap i e
Pristina

Domestic Cleaning

Friendly, reliable cleaner
available in the local area

Weekly, fortnightly and one-
off cleans offered

&

Contact Tina

07748008243
pristinathecleaner@gmail.com




Oil distributors to home, farm & industry

NWF Fuebk employ local people with local knowledge who *  Friendly, prompl service
ore boaed at pur fusl ghpﬂd Im Montwich, This meom we » Emergtn-ry Dadivarias
heve en wwivalled knowledge of the orea and we always s Troctor Disssl Lubsriconts
*  Rood Fuels ond Fuel Cords

*  Boier Servicing

keep fusl In vock o we con olfer on outdanding dellvery

WO,

ke yOu Ore I-q-n-hmq e fuel adl deliveres o Four hn:rnl:r_, ° Tur\"‘ R‘:‘J‘JI’NGP‘I’NH“

businews or form - please coll our local, four and friendlly " Buclget Payment Pland

toom on 01829 280671, they will be delightad 1o help. . Autormatic rnp-Up Service

01829 260672

www.nwifuels.co.uk

i
LI, NWF Fuels, Wardle, Nantwich, Cheshire, CW5 SAF

22



Contacts for Baptisms, Weddings & Funerals etc are as follows
Rev’d Anne Lawson 01270 628864 The Vicarage, Chester Road
Acton, Cheshire, CW5 8LG
Email revanne@uwclub.net
Parish Office open at the vicarage - Tuesday & Thursday 9:30 am -12 Noon
Email: crosscountryparishes@outlook.com

Licensed readers Isobel Burnley 624521 reader@marshlane.f2s.com
Ann Nicholas 528273 annnicholasO@gmail.com
St David’s St Oswald’s
Churchwardens
Mr R Nicholas 528273 Mr M Alexander 624404
Mr R Brooks 528278 Mrs | Burnley 624521
Other Parish Office holders
PCC Secretaries TBA
Mrs H Pope 528755
PCC Treasurers
Mrs G Ward 01606 554869 Mr D Booth 627277
Organists
Mr R Nicholas 528273 Mr G Heap 620199
Magazine Reps
Mrs A Nicholas 528273 Contact the Churchwardens
www.wettenhallchurch.org.uk www.worlestonchurch.org.uk
CW?7 4DN CWS5 6DN

All Copy for the next magazine must be with
your parish rep or sent to the editor at
crosscountryparishesnews@gmail.com
NO LATER THAN
Friday 16" July 2021
For Advertising contact Roger on

01270 528273.

For missing birthdays on the list or for special birthday announcements
email the editor as for copy or phone Peter on 07939 954806

When you contact one of our advertisers please mention that you found
their advert in our magazine. Their invaluable support helps keep the
magazine free for you.

This magazine is printed for us by Lenzflair Photography in Crewe 07939 954806
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lenzflair Photography

T:07939 954806 E: p.williamson@lenzflaitcom W www.lenzf lair.com

HI QUALITY HAYLAGE

HAYLAGE, HAY AND STRAW
IN LARGE OR SMALL BALES

SHAVINGS AND EASI-BED
ALSO AVAILABLE

Contact Ann or Roger on
01270-528273 or 0776-8881487
For price and delivery information

www. haylagefromnicholas.co.uk



